
 
 
December 19, 2013 
 
Senator Bill Sample, Senate Co-Chair 
Representative John Edwards, House Co-Chair 
Arkansas Legislative Council 
315 State Capitol 
Little Rock, AR  72201 
 
Dear Senator Sample and Representative Edwards: 
 
Your Subcommittee on Higher Education met on December 19, 2013, at 10:30am in 
Room B MAC, to hear the following:  
 

• A report from Shane Broadway, Director of the Arkansas Department of 
Higher Education, on remediation rates among students at two-year and 
four-year institutions; and 

• Pursuant to ISP 2013-172, a summary report from Mr. Broadway on 
scholarships managed by ADHE.  This report will be the basis for any 
recommendations the Subcommittee may make on legislative changes to 
scholarships.  

 
The Subcommittee will not be taking up ISP 2013-175, since it has been withdrawn by its 
author. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Sen. Joyce Elliott      Rep. Ann V. Clemmer 
Senate Co-Chair                                           House Co-Chair 


